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Mr. President and Fellow Councilors:

As you may remember from the Council meeting in New Orleans, the Committee on Divisional Activities (DAC) proposed a formula for allocating dues funds to divisions. That proposal was returned to DAC for further consideration. At this meeting, the committee agreed to maintain the current formula as it collects data regarding division participation at ACS regional and international meetings. 
DAC wants to enhance collaboration among divisions, and attract new science topics and audiences to the national meeting. It is developing a concept - Convergence Research Communities - to achieve these goals. DAC will share more details on this initiative with divisions before year-end. 
On Monday night, DAC repeated “Division Row”, which was designed to help our divisions engage with the younger chemists who predominate at Sci-Mix. While 16 divisions participated, DAC strongly encourages all divisions to participate in Division Row, as it provides unmatched access to the young chemists who represent their future membership. 

The committee voted to fund eleven Innovative Project Grants (IPG) totaling $73,000.  DAC will consider another set of IPG proposals next spring. The deadline for that round of submissions is February 1, 2019. 
DAC is very interested in increasing the percentage of new ACS members who join at least one division. In recent years, that number has been hovering around 35%. I am pleased to report that as of July 31, that number is trending closer to 42%. The committee attributes this improvement to a pair of factors. First, staff is making a more concerted effort to promote division membership to new ACS members. Second, new ACS members can now obtain up to three complimentary, one-year division memberships. 
The committee wishes to acknowledge the efforts of the divisions and the Multidisciplinary Program Planning Group in organizing and delivering a wide range of excellent programming in support of the Boston theme: “Nanoscience, Nanotechnology, and Beyond.”
Finally, DAC congratulates the following divisions for winning ChemLuminary Awards last night: The Divisions of Small Chemical Businesses, Professional Relations, and Polymer Chemistry. 
Mr. President and fellow Councilors, this concludes my final report as DAC Chair.
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